
NEWSLETTER N0 12 1ST MAY 2025 

 

GRADE 6 SOMERS CAMP 

Our grade 6 students returned yesterday from Somers camp and they had a wonderful time.  We received a phone 

call from the camp organisers to let us know that our students were one of the best groups of students they have 

ever had on camp which is wonderful to hear from an external organisation who see many students.                

Congratulations to our students for their outstanding behaviour representing BLPS whilst on camp. A very big 

thank you to our staff – Mr Pryor, Ms Lamba, Miss Bolton and Mrs Weber for all their hard work in making this a 

very successful camp.  Thank you to our wonderful parent helpers Ruchi S, Stacey W, Kylee P, Fiona D, Danielle S, 

Andrew E and Palwasha G who without their assistance, our camps would not be able to be run.   Well done     

everyone! 

 

OPEN AFTERNOON MONDAY 12th MAY – EDUCATION WEEK 

On Monday 12th May we will be holding our Education Week celebration open afternoon.  Classrooms will be 

open from 3.45pm to 5.30pm and we look forward to seeing many families visit and celebrate what their children 

have achieved so far.  A BBQ will be run with a limited number of sausages for purchase.  Please see the flyer in the 

newsletter.  

 

ANZAC DAY SERVICE 

Last Friday our grade 6 captains – Ella, James, Ruby and 

Elijah were outstanding presenters when sharing             

Information about ANZAC day with our school. They 

spoke very professionally and are to be congratulated on 

their speeches which they confidently presented.  Barry 

Erlenwein a representative from the RSL spoke to our 

students about how funds raised from selling badges 

which we do, is used to support returned veterans. On 

ANZAC day, both Ella and Ruby attended the service in 

Berwick to lay the wreath on behalf of the school. 

Lest we forget.  

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP BY 9:00am 

 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  



 

LATE ARRIVALS 

If your child is going to be late to school, arriving after 9am please walk them into the office to be signed in by a parent/

guardian.  This is an important safety requirement, so we know all students are in attendance when they arrive at school.  

Parent support of this procedure is greatly appreciated.  

 

ELECTION DAY FUNDRAISING BBQ 

This Saturday our PFA are holding a fundraising BBQ at the school from 8am-2pm as our school is a local polling          

location.  If you are voting or just want to come and support the school, please come and purchase a yummy sausage 

and/or a can of drink and support our fundraising efforts.  A big thank you in advance to the wonderful parents and BLPS 

staff who have kindly offered their time to run the BBQ throughout the day.  The weather is going to be lovely, bring the 

kids and enjoy a sausage whilst you vote and play!  

 

PLANTING OF NEW TREE 

Yesterday a few of our junior students assisted Mr Kerr and Mrs McCrum in planting a 

new Lilly Pilly tree in the grade 1/2 area near the portables.  It will be wonderful for our 

students to nurture, water and watch this grow over the years, attracting birds and       

enhancing our school grounds.  There were many enthusiastic students who assisted with 

digging the hole and watering the tree.  Indy and Finn helped water the tree.  

 

COMMUNITY GARDEN 

Our Community Garden is taking shape and many of the beds have been planted with the 

assistance of Mr Kerr and students.  We currently have pumpkins, potatoes, broad beans, 

blueberries, raspberries, silver beet, spring onions and other flowers and vegetables          

thriving.  It is wonderful to see students enjoying assisting in the garden spaces at recess 

and lunch times.  Being outside in the natural environment has wonderful benefits for our 

health.  Please read below a report written by Kaylee and Libby from their experiences in 

the garden. 
 

Hi my name is Kaylee from 4P and I wanted to tell you the fun things we did in the Community Garden. First, Mr Kerr 

got us to pull and shovel all the grass out and we went to the big hill of tanbark and Mr Kerr brought out two big        

buckets and filled it up with tanbark.  We covered the garden bed with the tanbark.  It was already looking really good.  

Mr Kerr and Libby layered all the tanbark flat on the garden beds.  After we covered it with horse manure we had to 

work quickly so it didn’t stink up, then Mr Kerr brought out some raspberry plants.  We planted them one by one, there 

were 5 raspberry plants. As soon as we planted them we put a layer of tanbark around them.  By Kaylee 4P.  
 

Hi! My name is Libby. I'm from 6P and I’m going to tell you about the Community Garden!   When you walk into the 

Community Garden you’d see people working together to keep the garden alive, along with Mr. Kerr who helps clear 

the gardens to plant new ones. On Tuesday we got to plant some raspberries after we spent the whole lunch just to get 

the weeds out and layer the ground with a lot of tanbark and fertilizer before we planted the raspberries down, the 

raspberries are going to become huge! I’ve been enjoying watching the pumpkins at the entry of 

the Community Garden and the potatoes slowly growing. I hope you enjoyed reading about the 

community garden! 

By Libby 6P. 
 

Thank you to Carolyn H and Bec S, two of our PFA parents who assisted in the garden on  

Monday morning to weed the area near the end of the gym.  Our students will now be able to 

plant new plants and mulch this area.  Your assistance is greatly appreciated.  

 

FUNDRAISING FOR BLPS - CONTAINER DEPOSIT SCHEME – VICTORIA 

Our school is registered to receive fundraising donations from “Return It” when10c plastic  

bottles and cans are recycled at their facilities.  Families can select to donate to the school with 

all money raised being utilised within our school environmental and educational programs.  If 

you wish to donate, please search for Berwick Lodge Primary School or use the ID 

code: C2000021153 

 

2026 PREP ENROLMENTS NOW OPEN 

Our Prep enrolments for 2026 are now open.  Please contact the office if you have a child who will be eligible to start 

school next year so we can include you on our email list of information.  The enrolment process is completed online for 

families and the office will be able to provide further information.  The link to enrol is: 

https://students.educationapps.vic.gov.au/s/  

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstudents.educationapps.vic.gov.au%2Fs%2F&data=05%7C02%7CBree.Collinson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C7bd2e73f0e364fab4a2a08dc8f22f7bb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638542627679755101%


 

UPCOMING EVENTS   

       

 

District Cross Country      Tuesday 6th May 

Breakfast Club       Monday 5th May (every Monday following)  

Mother’s Day Stall       Thursday 8th May 
Education Week: Open Afternoon 3:30pm-5:30pm  Monday 12th May  

Winter ISS - 5/6 Students     Friday 16th May 

PPD Day - no students required at school   Friday 6th June 

Kings Birthday (Public Holiday)     Monday 9th June 

SSS - Hub Rehearsal (Pakenham Springs P/S)   Tuesday 17th June  

 

CONSENT AND PAYMENTS DUE: 

 

 

Mother’s Day Stall payment due      Monday 5th May 

Winter ISS (permission and payment)   Friday 9th May  

Book Club Issue 3 online orders sure   5:00pm Friday 9th May  

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 

HELMETED HONEYEATER AMBASSADOR PROGRAM – GRADE 4 

The Helmeted Honeyeater is our school logo and we have been involved as an ambassador school with the Friends 

of the Helmeted Honeyeater since 2016.  I first took a group of our garden club students to visit Yellingbo in 2015, 

planting many plants.  From there the ambassador program flourished.  At the end of last year, we were informed 

that the government had cut funding for the Environmental Education officer who ran the program.  I reached out 

this year to the new President, Sue Bendel and she is very keen to continue the program with our school.  It is  

wonderful that we will be able to offer this to our selected grade 4 students again this year.  All grade 4 students  

will have the opportunity to participate in an incursion later this term to learn about the critically endangered         

species.  Interested students can then apply to be an ambassador for 2025.  The selected students then work with 

me and participate in 3 further excursions to Yellingbo nature reserve, the nursery and the final activity to visit 

Healesville Sanctuary behind the scenes to see the breeding program.  Past students who have been ambassadors 

have loved the opportunity to learn more and share their information with our school community.  I look forward 

to working with our ambassadors again this year.   

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

You may have noticed that your child’s photo has been updated on Compass. If you purchased the photo packs, we 

are still waiting for these packs to arrive at the school. Parents will be notified when they have arrived via Compass. 

 

Kind regards,  



SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

At Berwick Lodge, we prioritise regular school attendance. We will work with families 

to ensure students are in class with their peers and teachers and enjoying all the      

benefits that brings.  

Attending school every day means experiencing what counts – the learning, friendship, 

fun and opportunities that can shape your child’s future. 

We understand that there are times when your child will need to miss school but to 

ensure minimal disruption to their education, please consider scheduling family holidays or medical/dental          

appointments outside of school time. If your child is well enough to attend but is worried about friendships, or 

schoolwork, please encourage them to come to school and discuss this with the class teacher, or wellbeing staff. 

Avoiding school can make these feelings worse and can create a negative pattern of behaviour.  

We know that parents and carers can be juggling challenges daily to get your children to school. If your child must 

miss school, notify us as soon as possible so we can work together to support them. 

For more information about the importance of everyday attendance, see Attendance and Missing School. 

Remember, every day counts. 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Breakfast club will start on Monday next week at 8:45am-9:00am. The 

breakfast club will operate from the conference room, which is part of the 

main building, opposite the canteen.  

The breakfast club will be organised as a grab and go system, where         

students select their food item and eat outside.  

There will be a small selection of cereal and milk available, fruit        

(apples and pears) and fruit cups.  

Any student that attends breakfast club will need to be marked off our register, so we can ensure they have        

permission, and any food allergies are checked. If you haven’t given permission for your child to have access to the 

breakfast club, and wish to do so, please contact the office.   

 

NATIONAL FAMILY READING MONTH 

May is National Family Reading Month, and encourages families to read together on a regular basis to create strong 

reading habits. Most of us know how important reading together is and its long-term value to our children’s               

success in school and in life. However, we also know it is not always that easy to put into practice with our busy 

schedules and increasing competition with screen time. We believe that all children, with the help of their families 

and reading role models, can benefit from a lifelong love of reading. We encourage families to make reading         

together for at least 10 minutes every day a focus, to create positive, long lasting reading habits and lifelong          

readers! 

 

ACARA NAPLAN Item Trial 

Berwick Lodge has been chosen to participate in a NAPLAN Item Trial by ACARA (Australian Curriculum,          

Assessment and Reporting Authority). Selected classes in Year 3 and 5 will participate in the Trial, participating in 

NAPLAN simulated tasks. No student information or results are collected. Details and dates will be confirmed in 

the coming weeks. Please speak to your classroom teacher if you have any questions or concerns. 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

https://www.vic.gov.au/attendance-and-missing-school


 

 

 

  

 

 

School Tours are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in          

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3 and 4 - Honouring the ANZAC Spirit 
 

As part of Community, Remembrance and Celebration studies, the Grade 3 and 4  
students spent time learning about ANZAC Day. Through discussions, storytelling, 
and creative activities, they learned about the traditions and values that shape this  

important day. They listened to stories of bravery and resilience, asked big questions, 
and reflected on how we can continue to honour the ANZAC spirit today. Students 

created agamographs and illustrations to reflect the ANZAC spirit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ART SMOCKS  

Just a reminder, some students are still without an 
Art Smock. Whilst we do not use them each lesson, 
they are an essential part of the program throughout 
the term, to protect clothing.  If you are in need of 
a new art smock and are looking for a simple solution 
that is  super creative. A basic white t-shirt is  
perfect from Kmart or even an old used oversized t-shirt is just as 
good! That way your student can create artwork throughout the year on 
their shirt, a masterpiece to treasure.  
 
Please name all art smocks.  
Thank you so much 
Mrs Zammit 
Visual Art Teacher   

 
Building Bridges and Big Ideas in STEM! 
 
This week in STEM, students across the school have been diving into the fascinating world of 
strong shapes and structures! From our youngest learners to our senior students, everyone 
took on the exciting challenge of building a bridge that could hold a toy car — without           
collapsing — for at least five seconds. 
 
Our Junior School engineers worked with LEGO bricks, using their creativity and problem-
solving skills to design sturdy bridges. It was fantastic to see how quickly they discovered the 
strength of certain shapes — especially triangles and arches — and how they could reinforce 
their designs for extra stability. 
 
Meanwhile, students in the middle and senior years took on an extra layer of complexity, using 
only paper, straws, string, sticky tape and scissors to create their bridges. This tested not just 
their engineering skills but also their teamwork, patience and resilience! It was amazing to see 
students experimenting, adapting and learning from their mistakes — just like real engineers 
do. 
 
Through this hands-on experience, students 
developed a deeper understanding of how 
strong shapes are used in real-world          
structures like bridges, towers and buildings. 
More importantly, they learned that success 
often comes after a few "crashes" — and 
that's where the best learning happens. 
 
Congratulations to all our STEM students for 
their brilliant efforts, creativity and                 
persistence. I can't wait to see what they 
build next! 



The PFA has a busy couple of weeks coming up, mark your calendars                                   
with these important dates: 

• Saturday 3rd May – BLPS Election Day BBQ 

• Thursday 8th May – Mother’s Day Stall 

• Monday 12th May – PFA Meeting 

Read on for more details! 

———————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

 Election Day BBQ  
Saturday 3rd May | 8:00am – 2:00pm 

The Democracy Sausage is back! BLPS will be firing up the BBQ on Election Day as we 
serve up sausages and cold drinks to raise funds for our school. Whether you're voting on 

the day or just in the area, swing by the school for a bite and support our school community. 

————————————————————————————————————————— 

Mother’s Day Stall 
Thursday 8th May 

 
Our popular Mother’s Day Stall gives students the opportunity to purchase a special gift for 

Mum or a loved one. Gifts are $5 each and must be pre-purchased via Compass by Monday 
5th May, each student can purchase up to four gifts.                                                            

Thank you to our wonderful volunteers assisting at the stall! We’re still looking for extra 
hands to help prepare gift bags on Wednesday 7th May at 2:00pm.                                               

If you can assist, please email us (details below). 

—————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

PFA Meeting 
Monday 12th May | 9:00am 

 
Interested in what the PFA does or keen to get involved? Join us for our next meeting in the 
Camp Australia building. It's a great opportunity to meet other parents and become part of 

our school community. Younger children are very welcome. 

 
 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Please make sure you return your library books on time and bring a library bag so you can borrow new books. There 

are lots of new titles available for loan, check out the display near the loans desk for these. We also have a trolley of 

books that have recently been returned and have had great reviews from the borrowers. If you need a little bit of 

inspiration, this is a great place to start. You can also use the Ipads to scan our QR code to see which books are   

currently available in the library. 

 

We have some exciting things happening in the library this term. There will be our usual, weekly library sessions as 

well as some special days to celebrate.  

 

We have National Simultaneous Storytime coming up soon and this year the book being featured is ‘THE 

TRUCK CAT’ by Deborah Frenkel and Danny Snell. “From two award-winning creators comes a story about cats and  

humans, immigration and identity, and homes lost and found.” All of our classes will be able to watch and listen as the 

author presents their book nationwide on Wednesday the 21st of May. 

 

There will be many Indigenous Australian stories being shared as we head towards National Sorry Day as well. 

Our grade Prep, One and Two students are currently reading Dreamtime stories during their Library sessions. 

 

Scholastic Australia have created a reading challenge for all students to participate in during May. May is                

NATIONAL FAMILY READING MONTH, register before the 1st of May and you could win one of 50 signed 

copies of a book written by this year’s ambassador, Mr Luke. Mr Luke is a Primary School teacher who makes     

learning FUN and he has written a book called ‘Guess What We Are Doing Today?’. By registering, you could win a 

copy of his second book which is being released in June. All you need to do for this challenge is to register online 

then read with your family for TEN MINUTES every day in May. Please follow this link to register: https://

www.scholastic.com.au/nfrm 

 

Library Club is running on Tuesdays during lunchtime this term. We had a great time       

creating Mother’s Day cards and origami this week. With the cooler weather coming, the 

library is a great place to stay nice and cosy. Come along and draw, colour in, play quiet 

games and read.  

 

 

 

 

Issue 3 of Scholastic Book Club is out now. This issue contains loads of fantastic offers on many popular books and 

includes lots of Graphic Novels, Picture Story Books, Non-fiction books and novels. There are also lots of stationery 

items available as well. Don’t forget to do the colouring in page and the word search and remember all orders         

receive a $5.00 promo code for use in the next catalogue. If you have a voucher from Issue 2, make sure you use it 

for this issue too.  

 

All orders are due by Friday, 9th May at 5.00pm.  

 

Happy Reading everyone, 

Karen Tsekouras 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scholastic.com.au%2Fnfrm&data=05%7C02%7CBree.Collinson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9137865435114cab835c08dd8782a13c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638815717305778719%7CUnknown%7C
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scholastic.com.au%2Fnfrm&data=05%7C02%7CBree.Collinson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9137865435114cab835c08dd8782a13c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638815717305778719%7CUnknown%7C
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